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Environmental Protection Agency
An Ghniomhaireacht um Chaomhnd Comhshaoil

Mr. Robert Hunt
Mr. Ryan O’Toole
On behalf of Bord na Mona Public Limited Company

18 October 2024 Reg. No.: W0201-05

Notice in accordance with Regulation 7 of the EPA (Industrial Emissions) (Licensing)

Regulations 2013 as amended, in respect of a licence review from Bord na Mona Public

Limited Company for an installation located at Drehid Waste Management Facility, Timahoe
West, Coolcarrigan, Killinagh Upper, Killinagh Lower, Drummond, Drehid, Kilkeaskin,
Loughnacush, and Parsonstown, County Kildare

Dear Sirs,

| refer to your application for a licence review received by the EPA on 19 September 2024.

| advise that in accordance with Regulation 7 of the EPA (IE) (Licensing) Regulations 2013 as
amended, the information required under the regulations in support of the application must
be updated to reflect compliance with Regulation 7(b) as follows:

Site Notices and Newspaper Notice incompliant:
1. The newspaper and site notices published are not in compliance with the
Environmental Protection Agency (Industrial Emissions)(Licensing)(Amendment)
Regulations 2020

The EPA therefore requires you to republish the newspaper and site notices referring to the
‘Newspaper Notice - Guidance for Applicants’ and ‘Site Notice — Guidance for Applicants’

documents on the EPA website.



Please submit the following evidence that you have complied with the regulations:
1. An extract of the revised notice published in the newspaper, in PDF format;
2. An extract of the revised site notice erected on site;
3. Photographic evidence of the revised site notice erected on site.

The requested information should be submitted to the EPA within 28 Calendar Days of the
date of this notice in order to allow the EPA to process and determine your application.

It should be noted that the eight-week period within which the EPA is to decide the
proposed determination will commence on the day on which this notice has been complied

with.

Your response to this request is to be submitted via EDEN. Guidance on how to use this

portal is available on the EPA website at https://www.epa.ie/publications/licensing--
permitting/industrial/ipc/how-to-open-and-respond-to-an-epa-notice-issued-to-eden.php

If you have any further queries, please contact licensing@epa.ie.

Yours Sincerely,

Noeleen Keavey

Water, Energy & Business Support Programme
Office of Environmental Sustainability

Tel: 053 — 9160600



